
 
 
December 16, 2021 
    
Dear Residents, Families and Staff,  

 

This year we are celebrating 39 employees with Milestone Anniversaries!  Please join me in wishing 
them Happy Anniversary and congratulating them on their impressive length of service! Together 
they represent 640 years of service.   We are so proud of their achievement!  Whether it be 5, 10, 20 
or 30 years, the contribution that they make each day and each year is critically important.  The 
Board of Directors, our Leadership Team and our residents and families acknowledge that Dunwoody 
Village benefits from their service and commitment.  This is a very special occasion and we wish them 
all continued happiness and success at Dunwoody Village! 

 
Health and Wellness 
Dr. Lawrence, along with Dr. Gilbert, Director of Infectious Disease at MLH, is recommending that 
residents residing in CCRC environments should mask in public areas. The Delaware County Covid 
positivity rate increased from 7.8% to 8.9% week-over-week, 11/30- 12/7. Lancaster County is in the 
18+% range and most counties are faring worse than Delaware County. He said about a fourth of the 
cases MLH is seeing are breakthrough cases. The number of flu and RSV cases are also increasing 
quickly. Dunwoody has had confirmed cases of the flu and RSV in the Care Center over the last 2 
weeks.  We strongly recommend only hosting vaccinated guests on campus and only visiting with 
vaccinated family and friends during this holiday season.   

Please notify the Wellness Center immediately if you have had close contact or if you are 
symptomatic and remain in your residence.  Our protocol is to require residents with close contact 
with someone with confirmed COVID-19 to quarantine in their residence. After 2 negative lab (PCR) 
tests and after review by Dr. Lawrence, residents may leave quarantine and move freely about our 
campus.  During quarantine, residents may not visit common spaces on campus, but they may leave 
campus.  Residents who are positive for COVID 19 must remain in isolation for 10 days from 
symptom onset, and until they are symptom free. They should not leave their residence nor should 
they leave campus. 

The pool will be closed from December 20, 2021 thru December 27, 2021 for repairs that were 
delayed due to material delays. 
 
EMPLOYEE HEALTH 
Employee Booster Clinics are scheduled January 20, February 3 and 24, March 17 and 31. The clinics 
will be held from 1:00-4:00. Any employee who received a COVID booster or Flu vaccine off campus 
should provide proof to Human Resources. We are strongly encouraging receiving the flu vaccine as 
flu activity in our region is high and we already have had confirmed cases of the flu on campus. 

EVENTS 
Open House 
Warfel will be hosting an Open House in the New Auditorium on Wednesday December 22  
from 1-3pm with refreshments.  Please come check out the progress that has been made! 
 
 



 
 
 
 
DINING  
Please note pick up for the Holiday Bake Sale will be Thursday December 23 from 1:00 p.m. to 3:30 
p.m. in the Auditorium.  

December 24th Christmas Eve service: Regular evening hours. 

December 25 Christmas Day service: Noon -1:30 p.m.  

For planning purposes, please notify us by Friday December 17 if you plan on attending Christmas 
Dinner.  Call 610-359-4433, leave your name and say “two” if making a reservation for a couple. 
Include your phone number for our list. Due to space limitations, we are not reserving tables. 
 
DINING PRESENTATION 
Information will be placed in mailboxes that will include: Information sheet for Suggested Names and 
Logos and Venue Descriptions, Information sheet on Dining Points Program and Feedback Form due 
on December 30th. 
 
TRANSPORTATION 
Please note, trips to Lankenau Hospital, Paoli Hospital and Riddle Hospital are $25 Round Trip, not 
each way.  We apologize for any confusion. 
 
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
The removal of Conestoga Stone on the West Elevation will not begin until after the holidays.  It is 
anticipated it will take approximately one month to hand chisel the stone off and then replace it with 
the correct system.  Warfel is working on a dust remediation plan for that process.  On the exterior of 
the building, the main focus continues to be getting the roof completed.  In addition, stone masons 
continue to work on the south side of the building, installing the stone veneer.  Inside the building, 
drywall work is happening on both floors.  The auditorium and some adjacent areas are sanded 
smooth, and the painter is beginning to prime those areas.  Wood trim is beginning next week.  In 
other areas, drywall is still being hung and will be finished and primed in the coming weeks. 

 
Best Regards, 
 
Maureen 
 


